
GRAND KNIGHT REPORT 

Dear Brother Knights.  My first year as Grand Knight has 
come and gone so quickly.  Thank you all for the sup-
port you have given me.  We have had a wonderful year 
and Awards Banquet and celebrated many of our coun-
cil achievements of this past year.  Through the efforts 
of Gary Taylor, Gerald Frain and John Soukup, and oth-
ers, we admitted 14 new Knights to our council.  There 
were 5 Knights that rose to the 2nd Degree and of those 
3 went on and advanced to the 3rd Degree.  We had 2 
Knights that have become Sir Knights by advancing to 
the Patriotic 4th Degree as well.  We achieved another 
STAR Council award by Supreme as well as being rec-
ognized by State as being a Gold level Council because 
of everyone’s efforts.   Another important milestone, I 
consider it one of our most distinguished awards, was 
State granting our council at this year’s convention was 
the “ON GOING PROJECTS AWARD”.  This is given to 
the council that has achieved a project that has been 
worked on for a minimum of 5 years.  We reported ev-
ery year the progress of the many hours of labor in the 
building of our spiritual home since the start in 2012.  
Everyone knows this project is continuing with the in-
stallation of cabinets in the Social Hall at this moment, 
and more projects to come.   This past year we as a 
council has helped our church, our neighborhood, our 
widows and ourselves in labor, encouragement and love.  
We have constantly rose in response to the requests 
and the challenges and I look forward to another year 

of working with you and for you.  
God Bless our council.

PS:  It is still not too late to 
pay your dues.  Any questions, 
please contact me or Al Schrader.  
Thanks

David Wilson, Grand Knight
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Pray for our Postulates 
Sister Megan Theresa 
Sister Joan

Monsignor David Hintz

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS
•	9-09 David Wilson
•	9-16 Joseph Kohls
•	9-16 Kevin Neujahr
•	9-20 Thomas Morrissey
•	9-24 Ralph Fontanez Jr
•	9-25 Gary Taylor
•	9-26 Scott Burns
•	9-27 Morgan Mathis
•	9-28 John Dailey
•	9-28 Joshua Penas

Sep 6
•	   General meeting, food to be 

served at 630p in social hall.

Sep 17  
•	 Pro Life movie THE DROP BOX to be 

shown in the gym at 700pm 
•	 Starting at the Sept meeting and 

every third month food will be 
served prior to the general meeting.

Sep 16 and Sep 24 
•	 Help with the UNL concessions as 

a fundraiser for the council.  Please 
help if you can. 

Sep 30 – Oct 1 
•	 help needed at Russ’s and HyVee 

to hand out tootsie rolls and 
collect money for the Intellectual 
disabilities drive



KNIGHTS COUNCIL 1357 NEWSLETTER AUG 2017

The Drop Box tells the story 
of South Korean pastor 

Lee Jong-rak and his wife 
and their heroic efforts to 
embrace and protect the 
most vulnerable members 

of society. Witness this 
powerful message of love.

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 17, 7 PM, 
ST. PATRICK’S SCHOOL GYM

OPEN TO THE 
PUBLIC

NO CHARGE

Sponsors:  St. Pat’s Knights of 
Columbus and Altar Society

SEE THIS  
POWERFUL FILM

AWARDS BANQUET

Zierkes, Family of the year

Officers 2017

Families of the month 2017

Gary Taylor, Knight of the Year



COUNCIL OFFICERS

Grand Knight		  Dave Wilson	       	 326-9957
Chaplain		  Fr. Schweiger		  466-2752
Dep. Grand Knight	 Rod Middagh	  	 474-7449
Chancellor		  Bob Kelty		  202-1601
Warden			  Martin Wink		  540-5438
Recorder		  James Bunch		  681-9344
Treasurer		  Jeff Boettcher 		  405-6884
Advocate		  Mike Hosek		  742-3880
Lecturer		  Dick Zierke		  570-6190
Inside Guard		  Brad Flemmig		  310-0888
Outside Guard		  Terry Ryan		  466-7115
Trustee 1		  Jim Petrzilka		  467-4931
Trustee 2		  Gary Taylor	  	 465-0727
Trustee 3		  Steven Becker		  466-6386
Financial Secretary	 Albert Schrader III	 467-3784

COUNCIL DIRECTORS

Family	                   	 Tim Salmen 
Church			   Jeff Blaser		  466-2494
Youth			   Gerald Frain	        	 466-5635
Asso. Youth		  Mike Hosek	       	 742-3880
Pro-Life			  Del Ridder	      	 476-7381
Education		  Albert Schrader  III 	 467-3784
Health			   Don Buresh 	      	 499-9806
Health			   Gary Micek	     	 464-6507
Vocations		  Dave Wilson	    	 464-6733
Council			  Stan Fraas	    	 464-7362
Membership		  Gerald Fran	    	
Newsletter		  Steve Bieber	    	 310-1381
Web Site/Publicity	 Bob Kelty	    	 202-1601
4th Degree Contact	 Gary Taylor	    	 465-0727
Parish Council		  Steven Becker	    	 466-6386
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Dave’s Carpet Care
Everyone raves about Dave’s

Dave Densler      
Owner

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning
467-1900

Faughn Electric Inc.
Mike Faughn

Contracter Electrician
Commercial/Residential
Contracts Available
Licensed & Insured
 10321 N 142nd
Waverly, NE 

Home: 402-786-3088
Cell: 540-3087
Fax: 402-786-3088

Petrzilka Construction Inc.
Carpentry 
Additions
Custom Framing 
Decks  
Basement finishes
Free Estimates

Jim Petrzilka
CEL: 450-9790
Home: 467-4931
JPetcon@aol.com

Small Jobs Welcome

Augustine Crūz
Director of 
Operations
477-4467
4501 N. 27th

{ IHOP provides the batter for our pancake feeds. }

LINCOLN GLASS INC.
1624 So. 17th
402-475-6785
www.lincolnglass.biz
CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATES

AUTO   |   HOME   |    COMMERCIAL

Engine House Cafe
6028 Havelock Ave
Lincoln, NE 68507-1158
(402) 467-2880

FIELD AGENT NEWS

Have You Insured Your Most Valuable  
Asset? 
Is your income protected if you become sick or injured and 
cannot work? Your ability to work and earn an income is your 
most valuable asset. Yet a disability could prevent you from 
earning that income. Just one year of a disability could elim-
inate your savings. 

Income Armor, an individual disability income insurance 
product from the Knights of Columbus, should be a key part 
of your overall financial plan and family’s protection. 

If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides tax-free 
monthly benefits to help you meet living expenses and 
maintain you and your family’s standard of living. Your 
monthly benefits help you pay your mortgage and other 
monthly bills, while your savings and retirement assets re-
main intact. 

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to protect 
that paycheck, you should seriously consider Income Armor 
today. I look forward to meeting with you. 

John Soukup • 402-560-5014 • john.soukup@kofc.org 


